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In this week’s bulletin: 

• Decision on mobile phones in lessons 

• Online Safety Tips and Advice 

• It’s all about the food and it’s all in Connect Term 5 

• “What’s for dinner mum?” – Introducing our new catering partners and their exciting menus 
 

…. And lots more! 
 

 

 
 

WEEK B            CALENDAR - TERM 6 

Monday 3rd June • Black Rock Trip (returns Thursday 6th) 

• Y12 WEX Week 

Tuesday 4th June •  

Wednesday 5th June • Y7/Y8 Shakespeare Festival Launch Day 

Thursday 6th June • Black Rock Trip Returns 

Friday 7th June • Y10 Trip to Cadbury World 8:00am – 5:00pm 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Depending on when you read this, I hope you have, or had, a great half term break. Students certainly 
deserve it having worked hard this term. We said farewell to our year 11s and 13s, although their exams 
continue. Remember, we are still here if they need some support. We have a busy term ahead with work 
experience, Black Rock and a host of extra-curricular activity so please keep an eye on any updates from 
the school.  
 

Following on from previous commentary in the bulletin, I have had an update regarding the statistics of 
young people involved with drug use. There has been a 10% increase in the number of students ‘in 
treatment’ for drug use, at over 20,000 people aged 18 or under. This does not include any data relating 
to those young people using any drug. The type of drug they are using has also been quantified. The top 
5 being: Cannabis (87%), Alcohol, Cocaine, Ecstasy and Ketamine. 32% of 15-year-olds have admitted to 
using a drug in the last year.  
 

As I have said previously, I have a zero-tolerance approach to drugs having seen how they have wrecked 
lives in the past. As a preventative measure, after half term, we will be using other agencies to support 
the school in maintaining this stance. As I have shared before, if you have any concerns about your child, 
or another, please speak with us. 
 

Mr Farrer 
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Ms Barber – Assistant Headteacher, Online Safety 
 

Nintendo Switch Parental Controls 
The Nintendo Switch, which is a very popular device, has a range of parental controls such as browser access, 
restricting games based on age, chat settings and more and more.  
 

Internet Matters have a great guide for parents which can found here:  
Nintendo Switch parental controls | Internet Matters 

 
Talking About Online Harassment and Abuse 
Sadly, many children and young people believe that online harassment and abuse are just a part of being online, 
in other words - normalised. This should never be the case, but it can be difficult to strike up a conversation.  
 

Internet Matters have a really good guide for parents which you can use for conversation starters.  
   How to talk about harassment and abuse online | Internet Matters 

 

Managing Screen Time 
With half-term almost upon us some parents will be looking for guidance about helping their children to develop 
a healthy relationship with technology. 
 
Internet Matters have a series of tips and guides to help with this including setting up parental controls, finding 
other activities to do, agreeing on boundaries and more. 
   Managing children screen time - Parent advice | Internet Matters 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From: Mr Farrer - Headteacher 
 

Dear All 
 

Mobile Phones in Lessons  
 

Following a survey of mobile phone usage across each key stage and a review of the online safety policy, in 
line with new information about smartphones, we have made the decision that mobile phones must not be 
used in any KS3 lesson from September.  
 

The survey highlighted that the overwhelming majority of teachers do not use them and the few that do, 
do so very rarely.  
 

Parent and staff feedback has also been in favour of this change due to concerns around mental health and 
the growing movement to not give a child under 14 a smartphone. 
 

This will be effective from September.  
 

Mr Farrer 

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/gaming-consoles/nintendo-switch/
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/how-to-talk-about-harassment-and-abuse-online/
https://www.internetmatters.org/issues/screen-time/protect-your-child/#age-guides
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From: Miss Browne and Mr Bruten 
 

Connect 
 

This term's issue of the student produced school magazine Connect is now 
available online at https://indd.adobe.com/view/3165f7c2-88fa-47c3-918f-
21c86bfd68f7 
 
The theme is 'Food for Thought' and inside you will find interviews with the new 
and old Head Students as they handover duties; Ms Whitehead talks about the 
importance of learning about food in school, student writers give their view on 
school dinners, vegan and meat diets go head-to-head and we say goodbye to 
Y13. 
 

We hope you find something that interests you.  
 

If you have a story for Connect, please contact us heabro@st-laurence.com 
ricbru@st-laurence.com  

 
 
 
From: Mrs Nash – Head of Drama 
 

Shakespeare Schools Festival Autumn 2024 
Letters have been emailed home regarding the opportunity for the current year 7/8 to take part in the 2024/2025 
season of the Shakespeare Schools Festival. This will take place early in term 2 next academic year, so we are 
going to start the ball rolling early with a 'launch day' for those interested in taking part on Wednesday 5th June.  
 

Those taking part will perform a short version of a play by Shakespeare at the Tobacco Factory in Bristol. There 
are very few places left for this event so please email Mrs Nash (catnas@st-laurence.com) asap if your child would 
like to take part.  
 

Charlie and The Chocolate Factory 
Years 7-9 are busy rehearsing for the summer production of 'Charlie and The Chocolate Factory'. Tickets will 
shortly be available to purchase on ParentPay priced £8 (£10 on the door) and £5 for children and St Laurence 
students.  

 
 

https://indd.adobe.com/view/3165f7c2-88fa-47c3-918f-21c86bfd68f7
https://indd.adobe.com/view/3165f7c2-88fa-47c3-918f-21c86bfd68f7
mailto:heabro@st-laurence.com
mailto:ricbru@st-laurence.com
mailto:catnas@st-laurence.com
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Online Safety and Wellbeing 
 

 
 

 
 

From: Miss Hancock – Head of Music 



 

To report a student absence please ring the Attendance Line by 8:30am on 01225 309501 
 

 

Summer Concert - Date for your diary: 
  

Wednesday 19th June, 6:30 pm, Wiltshire Music Centre 
Information on ticket sales will be available after Half Term. 
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Coming to St Laurence School from 3rd June 2024! 
We are pleased to announce that after completing a tender process the school have appointed Innovate to 
provide catering to the school.  They will begin their new contract as of the 3rd June 2024.   
 

 
 

We are delighted to partner with the students, teachers and staff at St Laurence School. 
 

 Our aim, along with the school, is to provide all students with an exceptional catering experience. Our very      
talented Chef’s and the fantastic catering team will be serving exciting menus packed with healthy ingredients, 
that are full of variety, and with loads of interesting new things to try. It’s important that the food tastes as good 
as it looks, and we’re sure you won’t be disappointed. 
 

What’s on the menu? 
 

Innovate has long been considered the most inventive school caterer and that’s because we’re very clear about 
our food. All our dishes are prepared every day using quality, fresh and seasonal ingredients that are responsibly 
sourced. As well as ensuring the food on the plate is healthy, we want our customers to understand the 
importance of eating the right foods and help them with their food and nutrition journey. Here’s a taste of what’s 
to come: 
 

A huge selection of 'grab and go' items including baguettes, paninis, burritos and salads to name a few, all now 
using our barcode system to help speed up the queues. 
 

A variety of healthy, tasty main meals prepared fresh every day from carefully selected ingredients. The menu 
will follow a similar weekly pattern, so you know what to expect, providing over 35 choices each day in addition to 
the ever-popular chef specials, themed events and loyalty schemes.   
 

Our Street Vibes range, global street food that tours the world. It’s always changing; from Korean fried chicken, 
Chinese bao buns, to Greek souvlaki, there’s always something new to try!  
 

A salad bar bursting with flavour from traditional garden salads through to composite salads with a wide variety 
of grains, proteins, and dressings. 
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From: Bradford on Avon Foodbank at The Hub 

 

 
It is with thanks to the generoristy of our BOA community that 
the Foodbank are able to support local families with supplies 
through donations.   
 

Our supplies are running low and if you are able to donate any 
non-perishable food or personal hygiene items please take 
them to the collection point located in Sainsbury’s.  
 

With grateful thanks, The Hub Team. 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 


